



Date: 1-5-16  
Time: 1:00 PM

**ASOC EXECUTIVE COUNCIL  
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES**

Room: BSC 139, Bremerton, WA  
OCP 220, Poulsbo, WA  
, Shelton, WA

**Council Members in Attendance**

Name	Title	Present	Not Present
Drayton Jackson	President	X	
Nic Shakley	Executive Vice President	X	
L'Marie Davis	VP of Student Life	X	
Stephen Lavoie	VP of Finance	X	
Anthony Miller	VP of Public Relations	X	
Allison Pace	VP of Poulsbo		X
Susan Ronald	VP of Shelton	X 1:25	
Christopher Longmire	VP of Diversity and Equity		X
Faviola Barbosa	Associate Dean of Student Leadership & Success	X	

The meeting was called to order by ASOC President at: 1:00 PM

**A. New Business –**

- **Clubs:**

- **Film Club**– This club hopes to teach students how to film and how to act. They make projects for the campus and love to make film. The club is able to participate in events on campus as they are made available. As requested, they must keep a close eye on their funds since they operated over the summer quarter and used some of their 15-16 funds.

- **Resident Hall Planter Boxes:** This is a project currently being talked about with the Executive VP and the Mike Emmanuel from the Resident Hall. They are looking to have about \$2,000 funded to them in order to start making planter boxes at the resident hall in order to produce food. Mike will be getting dimensions and a breakdown of costs to see just how many he would be able to make and start out with the first cost. Volunteer perks are considered in order to get people interested in helping to tend the boxes. With how new the program is, they are thinking about setting up a couple boxes to see how it runs before investing a lot more money into it first. Mike will return with figures and plans before it will be voted on.

**B. Reports of the Associated Students of Olympic College**

- **ASOC President: Drayton Jackson** – January 19<sup>th</sup> is the President to President interview. They will be going over issues concerning students and are hoping to make this an annual event. He is starting a committee regarding DSHS and childcare. He is trying to address students on this. Currently the committee he is putting

together is 12 people large. They want to get about another 2-4 students along with reps from other offices in order to keep students informed.

- **ASOC Executive Vice President: Nic Shakley** – The Food bank has been updated to run better. Voting has been extended. The Student discount card is ready to be ordered as soon as our name is approved.
- **ASOC Vice President of Student Life: L'Marie Davis** – Currently is planning club fair. They have some ideas that they are weighing. They want to attend some general study classes to increase involvement. They are bringing Red Monday to the clubs and will be having them take selfies of them wearing red in order to increase spirit on campus.
- **ASOC Vice President of diversity and Equity: Christopher Longmire** - This officer is working to implement a Diversity Opportunity for students to understand the realm of diversity & equity in regards to the position I hold and the general meanings of the field. This opportunity would be like an apprenticeship and would have mini assignments for the students to advance upon at their own pace. This is also aimed to be used as a soft recruitment tool for candidates for the Diversity & Equity position come Spring Quarter. Discussions for the year have set dates/times/locations and will begin to be advertised this week. I will be updating my Student Equity Center portal more regularly and will be joining the Diversity Conference Planning Committee for Olympic College. I will be working with and again surveying students to find out what their needs are in order to better contour the discussions and other programming we may be providing to those needs.
- **ASOC Vice President of Finances and Operations: Stephen Lavoie** – Getting ready for the budgeting process. It is starting early this year. The S&A guidelines are almost ready. They will be sending it through the BOT soon. Committees are getting filled up. Digital displays are being reviewed. There will be a financial workshop on the 20<sup>th</sup>.
- **ASOC Vice President of Public Relation: Anthony Miller** – He is bettering himself and working on design. The program he has been working on is InDesign. He spoke with advising and running start to get OrgSync in the orientation. He is starting to get student reps to get the council of Rangers started.
- **ASOC Vice President of Poulsbo: Rylie Tallant** –
- **ASOC Vice President of Shelton: Susan Ronald**- The meet and greet went well. There hasn't been a whole lot going on since class started.
- **ASOC Advisor: Faviola Barbosa**- She met with Dr. Bell. Voting will end at 4 on the 19<sup>th</sup>. It will be reviewed by the BOT at the later meeting. Later on we will be moving forward with a third party voting program.

### C. Adjournment at 1:45 PM